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Bethesda Oaks HOA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

September 30, 2010

Opening: The meeting of the Bethesda Oaks HOA-BOD Committee was called to order at 7:00 PM on September 30, 2010 by Joe Cammalleri.  
Present:  Allen Huffman, Bill Marino, Debbie Heatwole, Joe Cammalleri, Carl Field
Agenda: 
Minutes from last month were approved and submitted to be put on the website

President’s Report
· Deeding of Common Areas- The deeds have been filed and the HOA is officially responsible for the common areas of our community.

· General Community Look & Rule Enforcements- Some homeowners have received multiple letters about violations to our HOA rules and regulations without a response or action taken. How do we enforce these rules and regulations? Action item:  Make everyone aware we are going to start fining for violations. We will draft a letter at the next meeting with a reasonable process for fining.
Architectural Review Committee’s Report
· Pending ARC Reviews – 7 were approved. 1 rejected due to lack of information. 4 in process. Action item:  Need a reminder to all homeowners to include a plot layout with the application.
Crime Watch Committee’s Report 
· Sign Vandalism – The sign at the back entrance to our community was hit by a white car and needs to be replaced.  Any one with any knowledge about this please email or call Earnie Heatwole.
· Pool Video Surveillance – We have installed a video camera at the pool and a sign about 24 hour surveillance.  We will have increased police presence at the pool in the evenings, especially on the weekends.
Finance Committee’s Report 
· Financial Report for August 2010 -- We are over our budget by $2050 due to pool expenses.
· Carolina Pool Credit will be posted this month. Action item:  Lisa to be contacted.

· GBA Collections – Other Delinquent Accounts $18,575 is outstanding.  $8100 has been sent to collections and $800 has been collected
Landscaping Committee’s Report 
· Committee Report- Landscapers are trying to kill the weeds in the common areas, then will aerate and seed.  Trees are being replaced.
Playground/Pool Committee’s Report 
· Pool Maintenance Company Update – The committee is assessing Carolina Pools service and asking for bids from other pool companies. CP’s contract runs through end of 2011.
· Pool Closing – CP will handle most of the winterization process, closing Oct 4th.

· The 4th table has been purchased.  The bathroom doors and lights have been repaired.  Bathroom doors will be locked after hours on the weekends and on rainy days.
· We are reconsidering installing a pool cover; the general consensus is to prioritize pool furniture and the playground renovation.

· This fall our 2 main projects will be to make recommendations on the pool service contract and playground renovations.

· Action item:  Clock has stopped, may need batteries.
· Playground trash needs to be picked up at least twice a month during the winter months. Action item:   Lisa to be contacted to see what the options are.

Social Committee’s Report
· Committee Report – Next Social is Oct 9th.
Administrative Committee 
· Committee Report – New committee members are:  Jeremy and Theresa Eastburn, and Cathy Shine.  Bill Marino is the oversight.  They have contacted 6 new neighbors.
Next Scheduled Meeting Date – October 28th 7 PM at Bethlehem Church Room #120 
The November meeting will be moved to December 2nd  at 7 PM and the December meeting will be cancelled.
Meeting closed at 9 PM

Respectfully Submitted by Debbie Heatwole
